
FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY 
 
March 29, 2010 
 
MINUTES 
 
CALL TO ORDER :  The meeting was called to order by President Jenness Evanson at 
the Denny Ashby Library at 4:00 PM.  Those in attendance were Jenness Evanson, 
Brenda King, Mary Flerchinger, Pat Richardson, Eleanor Duckworth, Betty Capwell, 
Charlotte Henry and Cathy Herres. 
 
MINUTES:   The minutes of the February 22, 2010 meeting were read and corrected by 
Cathy Herres and approved. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Pat Richardson reported the Rexall book sales - $48.25. 
Sterling Savings Account is $2,303.00.  There were no bills presented at this time. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

1. Carole Simon-Smolinski talked about her book “The Hell’s Canyon and Middle 
Snake River on March 24th at the library.  There were 36 people in attendance 
including the “Red Hat Society” ladies from Clarkston.  The program was 
reported to be very lively and informational.  Many in attendance stayed late to 
visit and buy her book.  There were 2 complaints from the community that the 
speaker could not be heard.  Pat Richardson offered to donate a microphone and 
speakers for future presentations. 

2. Phil Rider will present on April 14, 2010 about his audio book and spray 
paintings. 
Co-host for the program will be the Blue Mt. Artisans Guild. 
Mary Flerchinger gave the ad to the “Friends and Neighbors” and will make the 
posters.  We will need cookies and coffee.  Jenness will leave her 11 extra chairs 
at the library for future use. 
We are still looking at a possible summer program with Phil Rider to teach 
children to paint. 

3. May decorations – Cathy Herres 
June decorations (to be decided at the next meeting). 

4. Program for May 15th with “Cowboys and Cowgirls in Story and Song” 
confirmed at the Fairgrounds at 4PM.  The program is to be held outside if the 
weather permits or in the Dick Brown building.  Further discussion regarding 
refreshments will be discussed in April meeting. 

 
NEW BUSINESS: 

1.  Jenness Evanson shared that on June 11th there will be a “All Years School 
Reunion” at the fairgrounds from 11:30-5:30.  This could impact the book sale during 
the Tumbleweed Festival.  We need to consider not taking as many books to sale as 
last year.  The Pocket Part has been secured for the book sale again this year.  The 
spot for the book sale during the December Craft and Arts sale has also been secured. 



2.  Pat Richardson shared that while she was in Florida she visited the “Friends of the 
Library Leesbury Library” which also had a coffee shop next door.   
3.  Pat also shared that Frank Musgrave had spoken of a speaker who talks about 
Abraham Lincoln and that this might be of interest in the future. 
4.  Pat Richardson also presented Betty Capwell with a thank you note and gift from            
the Library Board members thanking her for her many years of service.  Betty is 
soon to retire from her position on the board. 

 
ADJOURNMENT:   A motion was made to adjourn at 4:35PM. 
 
NEXT MEETING :  The next FOL meeting will be at 4PM on April 26, 2010. 


